April 21, 2016

BY EMAIL

ATTENTION: All 2016/17 Container Trucking Services Licence Applicants and current licence holders

Re: Additional Independent Operator Sponsorship Agreement Allocation Notice

The Office of the BC Container Trucking Commissioner ("OBCCTC") has reviewed all the 2016/17 Container Trucking Services Licence applications and has determined that there are current Container Trucking Services Licence holders that have elected to not apply for a 2016/17 Licence.

As these companies will no longer hold a Licence after May 31, 2016, this letter is notice that the Independent Operators who are performing Container Trucking Services for these companies only are deemed by the OBCCTC to have had their sponsorship terminated by their Sponsor as of the date of this letter. This deeming is made solely for the purpose of allowing Independent Operators to secure future work with a 2016/2017 Licence holder, whose licence will commence June 1, 2016. In order that the OBCCTC is made aware of these movements through the 2016/2017 Licence application process, Independent Operators effected by this notice have until April 28, 2016 to secure a future Sponsor for the purpose of work commencing June 1, 2016. Before June 1, 2016, all Independent Operators effected by this notice must continue to perform the Container Trucking Services as their current Sponsorship Agreements require.

The OBCCTC is advising all Container Trucking Services Licence applicants that there may be 29 of Independent Operators/Truck Tags available for sponsorship pursuant to the sponsorship conditions precedent for the Container Trucking Services Licence and the Vancouver Fraser Port Authority Access Agreement.

Any Container Trucking Services Licence applicant wishing to amend their application to reflect an additional sponsorship may do so by April 28, 2016. Licence amendments, including amended Application Forms 1; 1.5; 2.1; 2.2 and 3 must be sent electronically to registrar@bc-ctc.ca AND tls@portmetrovancouver.com

Additional sponsorship requests pursuant to this notice can be made to the OBCCTC via email (registrar@bc-ctc.ca) and must include the number of I/O tags being added to the application and a completed requested and the name of each Independent Operator that will be filling the tags.

The OBCCTC will make best efforts to fulfill all additional tag requests in order to accommodate those Independent Operators who have been deemed terminated as noted above. Companies are encouraged to ensure that a reasonable amount of work will be available over the 2016/17 Licence Term to existing and potential drivers before additional tags are requested. The addition of tags to a licence may impact future performance metrics that may be reviewed by the OBCCTC under the 2016/17 Container Trucking Services Licence.

If you require any further information about any part of the process described above, please feel free to contact the OBCCTC at:

Email: registrar@bc-ctc.ca
Phone: (604) 660-6051

Sincerely,

OFFICE OF THE BC CONTAINER TRUCKING COMMISSIONER

mofuld.

Michael Crawford

Deputy Commissioner